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Dear Leader 
 
 
Requirement to consult under the Local Government and Public Involvement in 
Health Act 2007 
 
I am writing to you about the requirements on your council to adopt a new governance 
model from May 2011, and before doing so to consult your local electorate and interested 
parties in the area. Whilst it is for each council to decide how it will meet these 
requirements, I would wish to highlight the Government’s view that councils need not incur 
any significant expenditure on these requirements, and our expectation in today’s 
circumstances that all councils will pursue this at minimal cost. 
 
These requirements are in the Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Act 
2007 and necessarily remain in force unless or until that Act is repealed by fresh primary 
legislation. It is our intention to do this. For your council the requirements mean that you 
must resolve by 31 December 2010 to move to either the new leader and cabinet model or 
mayor and cabinet model, and before so resolving you must take reasonable steps to 
consult the local electorate and other interested parties in your council’s area.  
 
In considering how to approach these requirements you will wish to have regard to the 
circumstances of today, including both the priority of cutting out all wasteful spending and 
the Government’s commitments to allow councils to return to the committee system, 
should they wish to, and on elected mayors. We also intend to remove the necessity to 
elect a leader for four years. We intend to provide for these commitments in our Localism 
Bill to be introduced later in this Parliamentary session. This may mean that any 
governance model you adopt in May 2011 may be further changed within a year or so. 
Your decisions about consultation will also be taken in the context of the greater 
transparency and openness agenda which I am confident you will be putting in place 
throughout your council. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



Accordingly, the case is strong for any consultation now about future governance 
arrangements to be the minimal cost option. It will be for each council to decide, but in our 
view no more than a small newspaper advert/article or press release on your website may 
be proportionate and right in these circumstances. 
 
 
 

Yours sincerely 
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